
 Central Emergency Dispatch Policy Board 

 
July 17, 2024 

Bloomington Police Department  

Training Room 

220 E. 3rd Street 

 
Members present:   Ryan Pedigo, Roger Kerr, Randy Jacobs, Dustin Dillard 

 

Attendees:        

Sarah Taylor  Karin Davis  Mike Diekhoff 

Margie Rice  Jeffrey Combs  Richard Carter 

Eli Eccles 

 

 

Meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Ryan Pedigo 

 

 

 

AGENDA 

 

I. Approval of Minutes: Motion from Kerr and seconded by Dillard for approval of 

the minutes from the May 28, 2024,   Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Motion from Kerr and seconded by Dillard for the approval of the minutes from 

June 25, 2024.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Jacobs abstained from both. 

 

II. Personnel Update  Current vacancies include 1 Social Worker, 3 Supervisors, and 

12 dispatchers.  We hope to hire 5-6 that would start in early August.  There are 

currently 2 trainees who should be released around the first part of September. 

 

III. Committee Reports: None - no active committees.  

 

IV. Statistics:  There was not much change from May to June.  Fire calls were up 

slightly while police law calls actually declined slightly.  Year-over-year stats 

continue to be below that of 2023 in phone calls and calls for service. 

 

Compliance with protocols is showing that we are getting better and quicker and 

our times are well within the NENA standards. 

. 

V. Old Business –  
 

Stinesville Police Department does not have any active IDACS users as reported by 

IDACS Coordinator, Jarrod Bailey.   They have to be in compliance with state law, 

which has not been accomplished.  The MDT and IDACS policies have been 



approved by the Town Board.  When all approvals are obtained this Board will 

revisit the issue of dispatch services to Stinesville.   We will address this at the next 

meeting in September.     
 

VI. New Business:     

 

Claims – motion made by Pedigo and seconded by Dillard to accept the claims as 

presented by City and County.  Passed unanimously. 

 

. 

VII. Police/Sheriff/Fire/EMS –  Jeffrey Combs advised the Ambulance 22 with Monroe 

Fire Protection District went online this morning at 0800.  The second ambulance is 

in reserve and a third will be coming later.  They will respond to all structure fires.  

They will add additional staff and will be BLS only. 

 

Kelly Mullis with IU Lifeline advised that they now have new districting that they’re 

working with Eli on to get set up.  They have new policies that she will send to Sarah 

and Karin. 

 

VIII. Public Comment:  None 

 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 17, 2024, and will be held in the 

Bloomington Police Department Training Room at 10am. 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 10:15 am. 


